
 

Pizza Night is on the first Friday of each month 

at 6:00 PM, followed by the Family Shabbat 

Service at 7:00 PM.  This month Pizza 

Night and Family Service is on March 

3rd.  (See our ad on Page 11.) 

“ T h e  T e m p l e  W i t h  A  H e a r t ”  
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“Our Help will come from someplace else.” Book 

of Esther 

 

     At our February Board meeting, 
our number one concern as a 
congregation was brought up again, 
Membership.  New programs were brought up   
such as 3

rd
 Friday night Services is now an all 

musical Shabbat Service and, of course, the Pre-
School has generated and will generate new 
members to our Temple family. Other ideas were 
bantered about, but we need more ways to bring 
people in. Once people get to us they seem to 
stay. Why? Because we are nice people, true, 
because we are humble people, for the most part, 
but, I believe, because we are open to all. We are 
a team. If I may use the analogy, we are the 
“Temple With A Heart.”  The heart has 4 valves, all 
of those valves, when working together, pumps out 
life.  If they don’t work together the person could 
die. This is where we are now.  At the meeting, a 
town hall was proposed.  It is set for Sunday, 
March 19 at 3:00 PM.  The proposer, though, 
sought to limit participation.  WE CANNOT.  
Anyone who wants to attend, must attend. Who 
knows?  That person’s one idea may be the one 
that brings us new members.  More importantly, 
though, it brings to the community that we truly 
believe we ALL have a say in the growth of the 
Congregation. The downside to the team approach 
IS THAT PEOPLE HEAR OPINIONS THAT 
DIFFER FROM THEIR OWN. We need to open  

 
 

(Continued on Page 4) 

Early Childhood Center is going strong!!  

Enrollment is still open! (See 

photo presentation from our 

Preschool Director, Elaine 

Rosenfield on pages 6 & 7.) 

 Our last Adult Education of the current series is 

on Tuesday, March 21st at 7:00 PM in 

Blum Hall. Please see Page 5. All are welcome.  

Donations are requested. 

A Town Hall Meeting is scheduled for 

Sunday, March 19 at 3:00 PM.  All 

are encouraged to attend.  Come 

share your thoughts and suggestions!    

Daylight savings time is 2:00 AM, 

March 12th!  Don’t forget to 

“Spring Ahead!”  (See Calendar 

on Page 14.) 

Please come to The Sisterhood’s Annual 

Purim Pot Luck Dinner and Costume Contest, 

followed by Rabbi Mark Sobel’s reading of the 

Megillah!  Saturday, March 11, at 6:00 PM.  

(Please see the flier on Page 10.)  
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Follow Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

View webcasts at  

http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?

q=bethemetofburbank 

“Like” our Facebook Page at 

 https://www.facebook.com/

TempleBethEmet?fref=ts 

If you have any suggestions or ideas 

on how we can better serve our 

members, please call the office or 

email us at: 

office@Templebethemet.com 

Religious Leadership 
Rabbi Mark H. Sobel  
Lay Cantor, Kyle Orlemann 
Music and Choir Director,  
 Robyn Kreisberg 
 
Rabbi Emeritus William M. Kramer Z''L*  
*His memory will always be a blessing to us. 
 
2016-2017 Officers and Directors 
Officers 
 Ira L. Goldstein, President 
 David Goldstein, Vice President  
 Cathy Zitnick, Treasurer  
 Shirley Abramson, Secretary 
Directors 
 Barbara Bolter 
 Dan Gura 
 Eileen Martin 
 Herbert Murez 
 Martin Sultan 
 Ken Watnick 
Men’s Club President 
 Ron Kurtz 
Sisterhood President  
 Cathy Zitnick 
Morris Gold Religious School Faculty 
Rabbi Mark Sobel, Education Director 
 Shirley Kirschenbaum, Grades K-1 
 Tanya Termechi & Barbara Lux, Grades 

2-3 
 Tanya Termechi & Barbara Lux, Grades 

4-5 
 Staff - Rabbi Mark Sobel, Grades 6-7 
 Mahnaz Termechi, Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

Preparation 
 TBD, Confirmation (Grades 8-10) 
 Robyn Kreisberg, Music 
  Miranda Goldstein, Teaching Asst. 
  
Religious School Parents Association 
 David Goldstein, President 
 
Preschool 

 Elaine Rosenfield, Director 

Office Staff  
  Office Manager/Secretary,  
  Victoria Gaffney 
 Religious School Office Assistant, 
  Edith Dague 
 
Committee Chairs 
Calendar and Usage  
 Victoria Gaffney 
 

Communications 
      Barbara Lux 
Education  
 David Goldstein 
Membership 
 Barbara Bolter 
Ritual 
 Ira L. Goldstein 
Social Action 
 TBD 
Ways and Means 
 TBD 
Building and Maintenance  
 TBD 
Coordinators and Volunteers 
Adult Education 
 David Goldstein 
Chai Times Editor   
      Barbara Lux     
Children’s Hospital LA Toys 
      Shirley Abramson 
College Outreach 
Cathy Zitnick, Chairman 
Hannah Cline 
Shirley Abramson 
Food Drives  
     TBD 
Havurahs  
     Ruth Glick, (818) 780-9134  
Library   
     Barbara Lux/Mindy Sparks 
Marquee 
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Mitzvot    
     TBD 
One Call   
     Victoria Gaffney 
Oneg Coordination 
      TBD 
Reach Out  
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Technology  
      TBD 
Historian   
     TBD/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Youth Group Coordinator (BBYO: AZA & 
BBG)   
     TBD 
Webmaster 
 TBD 
 
 

 

Temple Beth Emet Office Hours  

Monday-Thursday—9:00 AM-noon  

Friday & Sunday—9:00 AM-1 PM  

Saturday closed  

The office is closed in observance of  

the following holidays:  

New Year’s Day, President’s Day,  

First day of Pesach, Memorial Day,  

Independence Day, Rosh Hashanah, 

Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving  

Call the Temple office at  (818) 843-4787 to 

contact Temple Staff/volunteers.   

Your message will be forwarded to the 

appropriate person. 

CHAI TIMES 

Chai Times is the free, monthly 
newsletter of Temple Beth Emet of 

Burbank, delivered by email to 
members and available at 

www.TempleBethEmet.com.  

Mailed hardcopies are available 
for an annual TBE donation 
payable through the Office. 

Editable article submissions, 
photos and feedback are 

encouraged and due by the 15th of 
the month and may be emailed to:  

chaitimes@TempleBethEmet.com 
or delivered to the Temple office.   
Submissions will be published 

based on space available, relevant 
content, and at the discretion of 

Editor Barbara Lux, Temple 
Officers and Directors. 

 Temple  Beth  Emet (House  Of  Truth)  ORGANIZATION     

March 12th! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
mailto:chaitimes@templebethemet.com
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  President’s Message 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE - March 2017 

 

Purim starts Saturday evening, March 11, 2017 and the Sisterhood will be holding 
a Purim dinner for the congregation, followed by our Temple’s unique multilingual 
Megillah reading.  There will be a costume contest, as well as noisemakers, 
songs, and Purim treats.  It will be great fun, and the more people who attend the 
more the noise and merriment. 

Purim is a time when congregations come together to celebrate and have a good 
time.  Sometimes we need to get together on a more serious note for the good of the Temple 
community. 

We will be holding a Temple Beth Emet Town Hall on Sunday March 19, 2017 at 3:00 PM and 
we invite everyone to attend and participate.  We need to spend a little time together to find 
out what we are all thinking.  What are we as a congregation doing right?  What can we do better?  
What do you think we should be doing in order to grow our congregation?  We haven’t been 
growing for some time.  So we need to get together to share ideas and make decisions about our 
future. 

There is every reason to be optimistic about the future of our Temple.  Our preschool is off to a 
great start and some of the families are now involved as a part of our greater Temple family.  There 
are also several large residential apartment developments going up and planned in Burbank, so 
there will again be an influx of families moving into our neighborhood in the next several years.  We 
need to be ready to meet new families and help them feel welcome at our Temple With a Heart.  
Our board, administration, and members all need to be mindful of new families in our neighborhood 
and at our Temple. 

Please plan to join us for our Town Hall.  We will bring refreshments; you bring your 
positive, supportive, and constructive attitudes.  We will all bring our listening ears and open minds.  
We will all bring our creativity and enthusiasm as well.  I know we will come up with some terrific 
ideas to help grow and improve our Temple. 

Temple Beth Emet was founded in 1958.  Burbank was a growing community and families were 
moving in.  Ten families decided that they needed a reform-minded house of worship and our 
Temple was started.  Our congregation has always been member driven and we have depended 
upon the participation of everyone to be the best that we can be and to grow.  Next year will be our 
60

th
 Anniversary.  Let’s start working now to toward something that we can all really celebrate! 

 

-- IRA L. GOLDSTEIN, President 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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our minds, and not just our ears, to what people propose.  One thing about our congregation is the fact 
we don’t put barriers before people.  And we accept you as you are.  In that, we have a congregation that 
most resembles Judaism’s symbol, the tree of life. We have people who swing from vastly different 
branches and produce many varied fruits on their vines.  The congregation is the tree trunk nourishing 
people to grow in their own way.  How much more beautiful is our tree of life than others,’ because we 
allow others to produce their own Divine Fruit! 

Therefore, we who value uniqueness and community have a stake in maintaining and then improving the 
“Temple With A Heart.”  

      In addition to joining us on the 19
th
, here are a few other events you may want to attend and certainly 

bring others . I know once they join us they won’t want to leave us.  

March 3 Tot Shabbat                                               5:30 PM 

                Pizza                                                                     6:00 PM 

               YP Services                                                           7:00 PM 

March 11 Sisterhood Purim Dinner Costume Contest  6:00 PM 

                Multi-Lingual Megillah Reading                      7:00 PM 

March 12 School Megillah Reading and Carnival        9:00 AM 

March 17 Musical Shabbat Services                               7:30PM 

March 19 TBE Town Hall Meeting                               3:00 PM 

March 24   Ask the Rabbi Shabbat Services                  7:30 PM 

 

As we remember Mordechai’s comment to Queen Esther, this month of Purim, take to heart this sobering 
idea.  Help won’t come from someplace else, it MUST come from each and every one of us. 

B’ahava and Happy Purim, 

Rabbi Mark 

 

(Continued from page 1) 
 
 

Rabbi Mark Sobel’s column, continued 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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EDUCATION MATTERS -  RSPA President, DAVID GOLDSTEIN 

Our Religious School students and our Parents Association have been busily preparing for 
the upcoming Spring Holidays. The  congregation and the entire Burbank community is 
cordially invited to join us on Sunday, March 12th at 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM for our Annual 
Purim Carnival.  This event is planned and put on by our older Religious School 
students, with the assistance of the Staff, the Rabbi and the Parents Association. The 
Rabbi will begin the festivities by reading the Megillah to our students at 9:00 AM and then 
please plan on joining us for morning of fun which will include games, prizes, food, and a children’s 
costume parade!!  I hope to see all of you there! 
  
The final class of this year’s Adult Education series on “What Does Judaism Say About... will be held on 
Tuesday March 19

th
 at 7:00 PM. Our series has been thought provoking and well attended this year.  It 

has included many lively discussions among our class members, who hold a diverse range of points of 
view.  For this final class of the series, Rabbi’s topic will be “Are We Meant To Be Perfect?”  As always, 
these classes are open to everyone and there is a suggested donation of just $5 per class. 
  
Please mark your calendars for the morning of Sunday, April 2nd from 9:30 AM to 12:00 PM, when we 
will be holding our first annual “Big Ask.”  This much needed fundraiser is being organized by our Parents 
Association.  On that morning, you will be receiving a call from either a Temple Officer or member of the 
Parents Association and asked to donate to Temple Beth Emet. Please see the flyer in this issue (on 
Page 8) of the Chai Times for more information. 

  A Place for Learning 

 

 

 

This is the final class of this series… 

 

 

 

ADULT EDUCATION SERIES 2016-2017 

WHAT DOES JUDAISM SAY ABOUT . . . ? 

March 21 - Are We Meant To Be Perfect? 

THE SERIES IS FREE OF CHARGE AND OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, DONATIONS SUGGESTED. 

CONTACT THE TEMPLE OFFICE FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

We are contemplating offering an Adult Education class in the daytime, taught by Rabbi Mark Sobel!  If 

this is something that might interest you, please let us know if you are interested in attending a daytime 

class at Temple by contacting the Temple Office.   

There will be more information about this possible addition to our offered educational opportunities in this 

March issue of the Chai Times. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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From the Desk of  TBE PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR, ELAINE ROSENFIELD 

What are our days like at TBE Preschool? 
We connect with friends... 

we cook and experiment... 

we get our hands wet 
and dirty… 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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We paint and create… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            . . . and we look forward to coming back! 

 

 
Temple Beth Emet Preschool ** (818) 861-7660 ** preschool@templebethemet.com ** 

A PICTORIAL VIEW OF OUR PRESCHOOL 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
tel:(818)%20861-7660
mailto:preschool@templebethemet.com
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Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

“The Temple With A Heart”  

It’s time for Our 1st Annual 

 

 On Sunday, April 2nd, 2017 

What is it?  

A much-needed fundraiser to help our Temple! 

A Temple Officer or Member of the RSPA (Religious School Parents  

Association) will call and ask you to donate to  

Temple Beth Emet. 

What do I need to do? 

Wait for our call on the morning of April 2nd between 9:30 AM and 

12:00 PM to pledge your support and give as much as you can. 

OR 

If you don’t want us to call you on April 2nd, just please send in your 

pledge by check (payable to Temple Beth Emet, write “Big Ask” on the 

memo line) or go to templebethemet.com and click on the tzedakah 

box on the right of the screen before April 2nd. 

Thank you for supporting Temple Beth Emet!! 

Temple Beth Emet is located: 600 N. Buena Vista St., Burbank CA 91505 

www.templebethemet.com 

 

Big Ask!  

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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 TEMPLE BETH EMET SISTERHOOD  

 

Dear Members: 

Our next meeting will be March 5th at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  I would like to invite all  

interested to attend our next meeting.  I look forward to meeting those of you who  

I haven’t met yet. I have to apologize for going on “hiatus” last month in this 

newsletter.  As most of you know, I am also Treasurer for the Temple, and January is particularly busy 

tax season for the position of Treasurer.  So much so, that I was not able to schedule any time for myself 

to write my monthly article. 

 

Purim is on Saturday, March 11th, and The Sisterhood is holding their Annual Dinner and 

Costume Contest and then Rabbi Mark will host the Megillah reading, as always.  In addition, on 

Saturday, March 11
th
, our famous potluck dinner will be served at 6:00 PM, with the Costume Contest to 

follow.  The Sisterhood is asking a $10 dollar/each donation for the dinner, as you know, the donations 

will be put to good use. 

The conclusion of January’s article was a promise to keep everyone posted as to what The Sisterhood 

will be planning from January through June, before the next term of new Officers.  The Temple has found 

itself getting quite tight financially, so The Sisterhood voted to help out by delegating two hundred dollars 

($200.00) a month to advertising for a three-month stretch, in order to be able to bring in monetary 

income to the Temple by renting out Blum Hall for meetings and events.  At February’s Board Meeting, 

two of The Sisterhood’s lovely ladies, Eileen Martin and Fran Bourne-Johnson, volunteered their time to 

be the “booking agents” for Blum Hall, and to field any calls that come to the Temple regarding reserving 

the social hall for meetings and/or events. 

Many temples across the nation are having a difficult time getting new members as the younger 

generations are not “joiners.” So therefore, many temples are having to rent out their school rooms and 

halls to make ends meet financially.  Unfortunately, Temple Beth Emet is no different.  One of the most 

logical ideas that I read in a Jewish Journal about four years ago, was that the best way to support your 

local Jewish community was to join a Temple.  I had no way of knowing that shortly after I would meet 

someone that would invite me to join her as a guest to a couple of events at her Temple, where I would 

be so welcomed and the cost to join so reasonable, that I would be able to join a Temple, support my 

local Jewish community, and better educate myself in the beliefs and prayers that are Jewish.  I can 

understand what the Temple is experiencing, because even though I was able to recruit a few new 

members to The Sisterhood last summer, these younger members are not working the once-a-month 

meetings of The Sisterhood into their schedules.  I know that they are receiving the minutes that I e-mail 

out every month, but I would very much like to get to know them better and I would like them to have a 

say as to what The Sisterhood is doing, not just reading about what other members of The Sisterhood 

have decided while they were not in attendance. 

All of us in The Sisterhood wish everyone a wonderful and joyous Purim.   

Yours in the Sisterhood, 

Cathy Zitnick 

Sisterhood President 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET SISTERHOOD PRESENTS 

OUR ANNUAL PURIM POTLUCK DINNER AND  

COSTUME CONTEST!! 

SATURDAY, MARCH 11TH 

Please come join us! 

 

DINNER WILL BE SERVED AT 6:00 PM... 

FOLLOWED BY THE COSTUME CONTEST... 

...THEN RABBI MARK SOBEL WITH DELIGHT US ALL WITH READING OF  THE 

MEGILLAH!   LET’S GET TOGETHER AND ALL HAVE A HAPPY PURIM! 

R.S.V.P. TO TEMPLE OFFICE AT 818 843-4787 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A donation of $10/each is requested.  All proceeds will go towards Temple projects. 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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 TBE  House of  Gathering and Education 

 
Do You Have a Son and/or Daughter In College? 

 
Temple Beth Emet has started a program to connect with our students 

attending a College.  We would like to help them to continue their 

Jewish way of life and offer them additional support. This way, they will 

always have an open line of communication with our Rabbi, should 

they have questions or need direction; and we will remind them of their 

link to Israel and to keep connected to the Jewish Community.  After 

college, we hope to have them join our Temple, as an adult. 

Please send e-mail and give me the following information:  

 The name of the Student; 

 Class Level; 

 Address; 

 Name of the University, and; 

 If the Student is a member of any organization or club on 

campus. 

 

The Temple will send a care-package for each holiday, as a gift to the 

Student with a calendar of events at the Temple for each month.  The 

Student will be invited to all events sponsored by the Temple. We 

would like to encourage the Student to return to the Temple as often as 

they wish; as the Temple would like to offer itself as a second home 

and place of Jewish learning.  I look forward hearing from you!   

Shop at Ralphs? Register your 

reward card at ralphs.com and 

add TBE as your 

organization!  Or register with 

eScrip.com and support TBE 

when you shop!  On or after 

September 1st, your reward 

card designation should be 

renewed.  You can renew 

online.  Thanks and happy 

shopping! 

“LIKE” US ON 

FACEBOOK! 

Check out the Temple Beth 

Emet of Burbank Facebook 

page!  Share relevant Jewish 

issues, timely messages, and 

pictures with your Temple 

Family and follow happenings 

at TBE, as well. 

Tribute Cards 

Tribute cards are always in 
order for happy or sad 
occasions. These cards are a 
wonderful way to remember or 
honor someone.  
 
Did you know that you can get 
on an automatic mailing to 
those in need of well wishes by 
contacting the office? 
 
A card will automatically be 
sent from you in your name to 
those in need of healing and an 
amount of $10 will be added to 
your bill each time a card is 
sent in your name.  

 

Contact the Temple Office at: 

818 843-4787 

 This Is Your Personal Invitation to Join  

Temple Beth Emet’s Sisterhood 

 
Sisterhood is a group of friends who work together for our Temple, our children, and our 

community, in a very tangible way.  Our President, Cathy Zitnick, will be happy to hear from 

you.  Call her at (818) 292-7180 or e-mail:  cmarriott01@msn.com.  She will be happy to 

acquaint you with what we do and find out what your interests are. We are sure you will fit in 

and we will be happy to welcome you!  

We meet the first Sunday of every month at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  Please join us.  Dues are 

only $15 per year (commencing September of every year).  Please fill out this form, cut it out 

and send it with your payment to:  TBE Sisterhood, c/o TEMPLE BETH EMET, 600 N. Buena 

Vista Blvd., Burbank, CA  91505; or just leave it with the Temple Office. 

NAME______________________      ADDRESS__________________________________________              

CELL PHONE______________________ 

 

E-MAIL__________________________________________________________________ 

            Join the Sisterhood! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://ralphs.com
mailto:cmarriott01@msn.com
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  TBE  House of Gathering  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember the sick, recovering and 

bereaved with cards, calls, and visits. 
 

Please say prayers of  

Refuah Sh’leimah for: 
 
 

Sylvia Sutton is always in our thoughts and 
prayers, we miss her very much. 

 
Our dear friend, Morrie Bolter, recovering from 

surgery.  Please offer your prayers for his 
complete recovery. 

 
Our dear friend, Jerry Orlemann is recuperating 

from surgery.  Please pray for a complete 
recovery for our dear friend, Jerry. 

 
 

They help heal and comfort. 
Please call the Temple Office  

at (818) 843-4787 if a  
Temple Member is sick, recovering or  

hospitalized. 

Havurah Happenings 
 

Havurah Simcha L’Chaim 
 

Havurah Simcha L'Chaim members are mainly 

retired people.  If you would like to join, please 

let me know.  If you would like to be in a new 

Havurah, please let me know and we can try to 

get a new group started.   

 

 
 

Please call me to discuss it. 
 
 
 

Ruth Glick  818 780 9134 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is filled with 

products for all your Judaic needs.  All 

items are reasonably priced and 

wonderfully thoughtful gifts for 

birthdays, bar and bat mitzvot, 

anniversaries, or just to say “I love you.” 

 

 

 

 

WE ARE PROUD TO BE OFFERING OUR 
PIZZA NIGHT/FAMILY SHABBAT 

SERVICE ON THE FIRST FRIDAY OF 
THE MONTH.  IT STARTS AT 6:00 PM.  

CALL THE TEMPLE OFFICE OR 
BARBARA BOLTER (818) 761-3116 OR 
LAURA GOLDSTEIN (818) 843-5437.     

TO RESERVE YOUR SPACE FOR PIZZA 
NIGHT.  WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!  

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
tel:818%20780%209134
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  TEMPLE BETH EMET Membership “Chai Lights” 

March Anniversaries 
 

No Anniversaries for March. 

 March Birthdays 

 

Sharyn Gersh   March 4 

Jack McKinnon   March 6 

Rachil Barlow   March 7 

Logan Bigley   March 7 

Samantha Solomons March 7 

Nikole White   March 10 

Jessica Berger   March 11 

Jacob Sultan   March 14 

Cheyenne Goldfarb  March 16 

Jack Fishel   March 18 

Eric Feit, M.D.   March 26 

Lucas Franklin  March 26 

Charles Langer   March 28  

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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We have a wonderful Jewish Book Club at Temple!   

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson. 

Where:  Blum Hall at TBE 

When:    Tuesday, March 28, 2017  7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we  
will read and discuss:    The Red Tent by Anita Diamant  
 

Synopsis:   Her name is Dinah. In the Bible, her life is only hinted at in a brief and violent detour 
within the more familiar chapters of the Book of Genesis that tell of her father, Jacob, and his twelve 
sons. 

Told in Dinah's voice, Anita Diamant imagines the traditions and turmoils of ancient womanhood--the 
world of the red tent. It begins with the story of the mothers--Leah, Rachel, Zilpah, and Bilhah--the four 
wives of Jacob. They love Dinah and give her gifts that sustain her through childhood, a calling to 
midwifery, and a new home in a foreign land. Dinah's story reaches out from a remarkable period of early 
history and creates an intimate connection with the past. 

Deeply affecting, The Red Tent combines rich storytelling with a valuable achievement in modern fiction: 

a new view of biblical women's lives. 

Where to get the book:  The book is available on Kindle and Amazon.com, as well as local libraries. 

    Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 

Cost of Participating:  Free! 

The Book Club will meet on the 4thTuesday of every month.  The group will discuss what the next 

book will be at the meeting, as well as the format of the discussion group.   

You may contact Fran at franbourne@gmail.com or call her at (617) 306-3835. 

Fran Bourne-Johnson is enthusiastically inviting you to attend.  She will warmly welcome the readers and 

a lively discussion is expected.  The book she is recommending is both exciting and interesting.  What a 

great way to socialize AND improve your mind!  Let’s get together and share a great reading experience. 

*Synopsis courtesy of Amazon.com/Books 

Temple Beth Emet - Book Club 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
file:///C:/Users/Barbara/Documents/CyberLink


 www.TempleBethEmet.com           Office@TempleBethEmet.com         818-843-4787             Page 15                

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beautiful  

Queen Esther 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3   6:00 PM        

 Pizza Night 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM 

 Family        

Service 

4 

 

 

 

 

Jacob Sultan’s 

Bar Mitzvah! 

Happy 13th! 

 

5   9:00 AM  

Religious School 

 

6 

 

 

 

7 7:00 PM 

Temple Beth Emet 

Board Meeting 

8 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fast of Esther 

10  7:30 PM 

Shabbat 

Service 

 

 

11 

At 2:00 AM, 

March 12th, 

set your 

clocks ahead 

one hour. 

 

It’s 

PURIM! 

12   9:00 AM  

Religious School  

Carnival 10:00AM- 

2:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

Happy Purim!!! 

13 

 

 

 

 

 

14   
 
 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17  7:30 PM  

Musical 

Shabbat 

Service 

 

 

 

 

18  

 

 

 

 

 

Samantha 

Solomons  

Bat Mitzvah! 

Happy 13th! 

19  9:00 AM 
Religious School  
 

3:00 PM 
Town Hall 
meeting @ 
Temple 
 

 

 

 

 

20  

 

 

 

 

 

21 7:00 PM 

Adult Education 

 

Are We Meant To 

Be Perfect? 

 

(See Page 5.)  
 

22  
 
 
 
 
 

23 
 
 

 

24  7:30 PM 

Shabbat 

Service 

 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

26   9:00 AM 

Religious School  

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 

27 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  28  7:00 PM 

Book Club Meeting 

(See Page 14.) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Beginning of Nisan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

March 2017   Adar/Nisan 5777    

Chai Times  

Submissions   

are Due 

Coming in April:  
Religious School Parents Assn. presents the First Annual Big Ask Sunday, April 2nd 
Passover Monday, April 10th. 
Holocaust Remembrance Day Sunday, April 23rd. 

March!!!! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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NAME   REMEMBERED BY DATE 

At Temple on March 03 2017 

Renee Sloves Myra Sloves 02/26 

Ida Kushner Herbert Murez 02/27 

Jennie Fiskin Louis Schwab 02/29 

Gene Adelstein Ilysha Buss 03/01 

Herman Everakes Jerry Everakes 03/03 

Barney Kaufman Celia Kaufman 03/03 

Sam Levin Estelle Becker 03/04 

   

At Temple on March 10 2017 

Ruth Levin James Levin 03/05 

Rose Barton Jamie Barton 03/05 

Marcia Siegel Tanzma Lisa De Luca 03/06 

Isadore Shapiro Louis Schwab 03/06 

Bertha S. Flamholtz Barbara Snitzer 03/06 

Frederick Molenky Rabbi Mark Sobel 03/06 

David J. Maydeck M/M Marshall Maydeck 03/08 

Alfred Friedman Neal Friedman 03/08 

Albert Aaron Anderle Bonnie Bunik 03/08 

Irving Schredder Bonnie Friedman 03/08 

Sarah Featherman 
Frances Bourne-

Johnson 
03/09 

Nancy Colton M/M Bruce Colton 03/09 

Shirlee Ehrlich Barbara Snitzer 03/09 

Viola Krone 
Gerald & Harriet 

Winnick 
03/09 

Hyman Fishman Trudi Schoolhouse 03/10 

Saul Rovner Barbara Lux 03/10 

Saul Rovner Logan Smith 03/10 

   

At Temple on March 17th 

Simie Kaufman 
Frances Bourne-

Johnson 
03/12 

Kasey Maxwell Brown Dennis C. Brown 03/12 

Donald Jacob Phyllis Shear 03/12 

Morris Gold Maurine Gold 03/12 

David Cohen Deb Cohen 03/12 

Melvin Gordon Stacey Rivera 03/13 

Esther Silberman Carole Eisenger 03/13 

Jim Moore Gail Arce 03/14 

Jim Moore Barbara Moore 03/14 

Anna Klevinson The Congregation 03/14 

Gertrude Weinfeld Brad Weinfeld 03/15 

Frank Genereux Beverly Genereux 03/15 

Harold Potter Warren Potter 03/17 

Samuel Greenberg Elaine Fishman 03/17 

Jose Villareal Vicenta Verdi 03/17 

  MONTHLY  YAHRZEITS   Honoring the Memory of Loved Ones 

NAME                                  REMEMBERED BY DATE 

At Temple on March 17th, Continued 

Howard Segal Naomi Aronoff 03/18 

   

At Temple on March 24th 

Esther Block Epstein Bruce Epstein 03/19 

Joseph H. Klivans Barbara Klivens 03/19 

Jay Berger Dave Berger 03/20 

Cinda Wallach Deb S, Cohen 03/20 

Morris Swedlove Hebert Murez 03/24 

Saul Kaufman Celia Kaufman 03/25 

Ruth Bibicoff Martin Bibicoff 03/25 

   

At Temple on March 31st  

Ira Carpe Maurine Gold 03/26 

Esther Friedman Judy Robins 03/26 

Louis Weicensang Sylvia Schuster 03/28 

Harry B. Silberman Carole Eisinger 03/28 

Roy Dietz Terry Goldwater 03/29 

Leonard Goldfarb Margaret Goldfarb 03/29 

Jeno Friedman Judy Robins 03/29 

Mike Dacher Ron Dacher 03/31 

   

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 

Margery Brown in loving memory of  

Philip Brown 

 

Marcia Jackman in loving memory of  

Alfred Jackman 

 

Lois Jones in loving memory of  

Freda Slavin 

 

Florence Mazzei in loving memory of  

Morris Glatzer 

 

Mrs. Paul Postal in loving memory of  

Anne Hernandez 

 

Debbie Zelman in loving memory of  

Beatrice Miliman 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET JEWISH BOOK CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

Join the Temple Beth Emet Jewish Book Club!   

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson. 

Where:  Blum Hall at TBE 

When:    Tuesday, March 28th, at 7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we   

will read and discuss:    The Red Tent  by Anita Diamant   

 

Where to get the book: The book is available on Kindle and Amazon.com, as well as local libraries. 

    Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 

Cost of Participating: Free! 

Synopsis:     Her name is Dinah. In the Bible, her life is only hinted at in a brief and violent 
detour within the more familiar chapters of the Book of Genesis that tell of her father, Jacob, and his 
twelve sons. 

Told in Dinah's voice, Anita Diamant imagines the traditions and turmoil of ancient womanhood--the 
world of the red tent. It begins with the story of the mothers--Leah, Rachel, Zilpah, and Bilhah--the four 
wives of Jacob. They love Dinah and give her gifts that sustain her through childhood, a calling to 
midwifery, and a new home in a foreign land. Dinah's story reaches out from a remarkable period of 
early history and creates an intimate connection with the past. 

Deeply affecting, The Red Tent combines rich storytelling with a valuable achievement in modern 

fiction: a new view of biblical women's lives. 

*The synopsis is reprinted courtesy of AmazonBooks.com. 

The Book Club will meet on the 4thTuesday of every month.  The group will discuss what the 

next book will be at the meeting, as well as the format of the discussion group.   

You may contact Fran at franbourne@gmail.com or call her at (617) 306-3835. 

Fran Bourne-Johnson is enthusiastically inviting you to attend.  She will warmly welcome the readers 

and a lively discussion is expected.  The book she is recommending is both exciting and interesting.  

What a great way to socialize AND improve your mind!  Let’s get together and share a great reading 

experience. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
file:///C:/Users/Barbara/Documents/CyberLink
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TBE  Please support our advertisers 

PLAN AHEAD. IT’S A GIFT OF LOVE. 

Rebecca O’Brien, 

Advanced Planning Representative  

800-600-0076 ext 337 

robrien@mountsinaiparks.org 

 

Memorial Parks and Mortuaries  

 

Hollywood Hills FD1010                   Simi Valley FD1745 

 5950 Forest Lawn Drive                 6150 Mount Sinai Drive 

        Los Angeles                 Simi Valley 

 

Dedicated to the entire Jewish community 

as a service of Sinai Temple of Los Angeles. 

Chai Times Ad Rates 

 

Ad Size Monthly Annually 

 1/8 page $7.50   $  70 

  1/4 page  $15   $180 

  1/2 page  $25   $300 

  3/4 page  $30  $360 

  Full page  $50  $600 

 
Please contact the TBE Office to place your ad!  You’ll be glad 

you did.  

 

The Chai Times is posted on the Web and reaches hundreds of 

TBE members in the San Fernando Valley area and 

surrounding areas (even as far as Alaska!). 

IRA L. GOLDSTEIN 

Attorney at Law 
3500 West Olive Avenue, Suite 300 

Burbank, California  91505  

(818) 845-1421 

 

Estate Planning—Probate—Family Law  

Civil and Business Matters 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
mailto:robrien@mountsinaiparks.org
http://www.camphotobur.com/
http://www.aaamobility.com/
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NoHo Mailboxes 

5062 Lankershim 
Blvd. 

N. Hollywood, CA 
91601 

 

818-506-7744 
Scott & Ezra Bergstein 

FedEx, UPS, DHL, 
USPS 
Private Mailboxes 
Packing, Shipping 
& Office Supplies 

20% off FedEx 
and DHL Express 
Shipping for  
Temple Members. 

  TBE  Please support our advertisers 

BROWSE OUR  
TEMPLE BETH EMET  

GIFT SHOP 
 

 
TOP QUALITY TALLITS FOR MEN, 

WOMEN, BAR & BAT MITZVAH 
All with matching bag and kippot. 

All at reasonable prices. 

The Temple Library has a beautiful set of Judaic Encyclopedias available.  If you wish 

to consider having them for your home or a gift, please contact the Temple Librarian, 

Barbara Lux. There is no set price for the volumes, but a nice monetary donation to the 

Temple’s General Fund would be lovingly appreciated. 

You may leave a message for me at the Temple Office at 818 843-4787, and I will 

return your call, or send a message to my email address:  Formerlygidget@gmail.com. 

I will be happy to show them to you. 

Barbara Lux 

Editor, Chai Times & 

Temple Librarian 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com

